HSPA

HUNTER SCHOOL OF THE
PERFORMING ARTS

Hunter School of the Performing Arts

Day Trip School Excursion/Incursion Consent Form

Dear Parent/Caregiver, an excursion/activity has been organised for your child.

Excursion/Activity

Primary Zone Cross Country

Date(s) Tuesday 21/05/2024 8:30am - 12:30pm
Venue Stevenson Park
Students/Class Primary students who have qualified for the 2024 PSSA Zone Cross Country Carnival.

Cost of excursion

$0.00

Students to make their own way to and from the carnival. There will be no transport

Transport provided

by the school.
Supervision Alex Clark, Kate Hanna, Ruth Morris
Please bring N/A

Students must wear

Students to wear their school polo shirt, appropriate shorts for running and
joggers/running shoes. On the day of the carnival, the teachers will hand out HSPA
Sports shirts for the students to compete in.

Food

Packed recess and lunch for the day and a water bottle.
There will not be an available canteen.

Additional information

Students to meet Miss Hanna and Mrs Morris at 8.30am at Stevensen Park to have their
name marked off and prepare for their race. This includes time to change into their
HSPA sport shirt, warm up, collect their name tag and have the opportunity to walk the
course.

Races will commence at approximately 10:00am.
- Juniors (8/9yrs, 10yrs) run 2 kilometres.
- Seniors (11, 12/13yr) run 3 kilometres.

Order of Events:
8/9yrs Boys, 8/9 Girls, 10yrs Boys, 10yrs Girls, 11yrs Boys, 11yrs Girls, 12/13yrs Boys,
12/13yrs Girls

The Carnival will finish by approx 12:30pm.

Your child is able to leave after their race or stay until the conclusion of the carnival at
1pm. All students must have their name marked off by a parent/guardian before leaving
the carnival. All students must be picked up by the end of the carnival. The school must
be made aware of travel arrangements prior to the carnival and have written permission
for students to travel home with anyone other than their parent or guardian. Please note,
there is no available transport back to HSPA.

Medical Disclaimer

Alex Clark
Teacher in charge of excursion

Karen O'Neill
Deputy Principal

Parents - please note there is no personal injury insurance cover provided by the NSW Department of Education for students in relation to school sporting activities, physical
education lessons or any other school activity. Parents and caregivers are advised to assess the level and extent of their child’s involvement in the sport program offered by
the school, zone, area, and state school sport associations when deciding whether additional cover, above that provided by Medicare, is required. The NSW Supplementary
Sporting Injuries Benefits Scheme, funded by the NSW Government, covers any injury resulting in the permanent loss of a prescribed faculty or the use of some prescribed
part of the body.
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Excursion: Primary Zone Cross Country Payment
Date: Tuesday 21/05/2024 8:30am - 12:30pm Code
Return this portion to the Primary Office (3-6) by 17/05/2024 N/A

1 give permission for My Child .........cc.oiiiiiii e of Year
attend the excursion/activity above.

O My child’s medical details have NOT changed since the enrolment form submitted at the start of the year or:

[ My child’s medical details HAVE changed since the enrolment form submitted at the start of the year. My child’s
updated medical details are attached. Note: it is the responsibility of the parent/carer to notify the school when their child’s medical details change.
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